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Planning Commission – Town Council Work Meeting
Meeting Minutes
Members Present: - Scott Enos - Presiding, Stephen Hull, Mignon Probst and Cory Jones.
Staff: Brian Preece-Town Planner, and Arlene Buehler- Clerk. 
Public: Bob Kowallis, David Hill, Mike Mitchell, Kimball Strickland, Paul Berg, Andie Merkley, Travis Mecham, Grace Broadhead, Mikel Chertudi, Ed Sabey, and Russ Richards.
Call to Order: 7:00 p.m.

Prayer: Mignon Probst
Pledge: Scott Enos

Approval of Meeting Minutes August 22nd, 2019- Stephen Hull makes a motion to approve the meeting minutes for August 22nd, 2019. Scott Enos seconds the motion being the only other member that had attended that meeting. Voting is unanimous. Minutes are approved as written.
Public Comment- No Comments.
Site Plan Application for Commercial Property Located at 2275 West 3000 South Owned by Kimball Strickland – Brian Preece states that this is a continuation of the site plan application we had seen previously and at that time you as a commission had decided that the proposal did not meet the criteria and asked Mr. Strickland to re-evaluate his proposal and after many revisions they believe they have come to a conclusion that will work. Brian Preece reminds the members that this property when it was initially annexed into the town that it was zoned commercial and was bound under the old ordinance that was in place at the time the annexation was initiated making this one a little more complicated than just a normal application of this type would be. The proposal that we have before us at this time is the issue of parking. Mr. Strickland has more parking provided than is required and so to meet more of the requirements if he did away with parking space number 4 in the front, using it for landscaping and then had the parking in the back on the diagonal that should meet the requirements and provide the landscaping requirements as well. The other issue he needed to address and it is not on these drawings is the lighting on the building and they will need to be shielded so the glare doesn’t leave the property. Scott Enos asks if he plans on having any signage. Mr. Strickland states he would like to. Brian Preece reminds Mr. Strickland that the signs will have to meet the ordinance requirements or limitations. After a little more discussion Stephen Hull makes a motion to recommend to the Town Council that the site plan be approved with the following conditions, the building is to have the wood finish on the front as Mr. Strickland stated was his intention, the signage plan be included, the parking space number four be eliminated and used for landscaping and the parking behind the building be drawn in or built on the diagonal, and the lighting plan to be included with the lights being shielded to meet the code. Mignon Probst seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The site plan application moves on to the Town Council.

Final Subdivision Application located at 3226 South Probst Lane Owned by Henry Johnson - Brian Preece states that this is the first subdivision that is done under flag lot classification which is different from a private street subdivision because it can only serve one lot and with a private subdivision you have to have CCR’s and it is a subdivision street maintain by the owners. It is require to have 230 feet of frontage and they have 276 which is plenty. There is five acres in the back and the Health Department has stated that the original home can keep the existing septic tank but the other lot will have to put in the higher functioning system and will require notes on the plat that if they ever did anything else with the lot they would have to upgrade the septic system for the original home. The fire hydrant issue will require the home to be built within 400 feet of the existing hydrant or install a new one within that distance to the house. Brain Preece states that engineers provided a letter stating it met the engineer’s requirements and Brian believes it meets the zoning requirements and his only other suggestion would be that the fire code requirement be included on the plat. Corbin Gordon reminds Mr. Preece that they are going to make a note on the plat stating “when the building site is established on the lot a swale is to be added on the down slope side to collect the non-historic flow”. Corbin Gordon then states that after the previous meeting they feel like they have addressed all the items that the commission mentioned need to be looked at to meet the requirements. Brian Preece states that yes they had made an error in the 1000 foot property notices and it had since been re-done and another public hearing was scheduled for this evening. At this point the Public Hearing is opened.
Public Hearing: Russ Richards states he boarders the property in question on the east side and he wants to know where the swale will go because from the sounds of it the swale will just push the water down the line onto his property. They establish that it is supposed to run along the property directing the flow west. Ed Sabey states that his property boarders Russ Richards property and if you put a swale along the property it will just shove the water on to Mr. Richards property. Ed Sabey also states that years ago there used to be irrigation ditches that would capture and handle the overflow water each spring but they have all been allowed to be filled in and no longer exist thus causing the accumulation of water each year. Mr. Sabey also states that when Mr. Johnson bought the property he stated he was going to farm it and keep things up and nothing has been done, up to this date, and the fences are all down, the rock chuck’s live along the ditch bank and eat his hay crop. Scott Enos reminds everyone to keep the discussion on the topic of the runoff water. Ed Sabey states that if the ditches were there and maintained it would catch the runoff. Scott Enos states that the engineers must have taken that into consideration after the last meeting and they feel that the swale will be adequate. Ed Sabey states that the runoff will just continue to be shoved off on the other properties.  Mr. Preece suggests that if the commission recommend the application to the town council that they stipulate that the engineer revisit this issue. He also invited Ed Sabey to speak directly to the engineer so that the engineer understands the situation. No further comment, the public hearing is closed.
The Planning commission discuss the issues briefly. Mignon Probst makes a motion to recommend to the Town Council to approve the Henry Johnson Subdivision application with the following conditions: first the note on the plat stating the house be built within 400 feet of a fire hydrant, either the existing one or the install an additional hydrant, second being that they have the engineer revisit the water overflow issue and create a plan to address it sufficiently. Cory Jones seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The application moves on to the Town Council.

Final Subdivision Application located at 3058 South 3600 West Owned by Mikel and Nanette Chertudi – Brian Preece states that this subdivision is a simple one no flag lot no private street it is simply just a separation of one lot into two separate lots. Both lots have sufficient frontage and it meets the ordinances according to his review. The engineers have provided a letter stating it meets engineering requirements and all of the will serve letters have been provided as well. Mignon Probst asks if she had missed seeing it but doesn’t there need to be a note relieving Charleston from responsibility of maintenance of any travel easements or any other areas not meant for public access. Brian Preece state yes that is in our ordinance and so yes it should be on the plat. Stephen Hull asks about the septic if it is the same as the previous subdivision application. Brian Preece states that no with this one they have to upgrade both septic tanks to the higher functioning systems. Stephen Hull asks how will we know or ensure that this happens. Mr. Preece states that the health department won’t sign off on the plat until the requirements have been met. Mikel Chertudi states that they do not have anything further to add but if there is any questions they will be happy to answer them. With no questions from the commission Scott Enos call for a motion.  Cory Jones makes a motion to recommend to the Town Council to approve the Chertudi Subdivision application with the one typo correction on the plat. Mignon Probst seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The application moves on to the Town Council.
Scott Enos calls for adjournment. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm. 
______________________________

Submitted by Arlene Buehler, 
Charleston Town Recorder 

